
A weekly newsletter for Parents, Carers, Students, Governors and Staff                                              22 September  2023 

Dear Students, Parents, Carers and Governors 
 
As we have been marking International Day of 
Peace this week, I thought I would share something 
Pope Francis said when reflecting on peace in 
recent times: “Our greatest and yet most fragile 
treasure is our shared humanity as brothers and 
sisters, children of God. None of us can be saved 
alone.” This is such an important message for our 
community and Mrs Tuke reinforced this in her 
assemblies this week, even creating a video to 
record staff and students describing where or how 
they find peace. It was amazing to hear the range of 
responses: our community finds peace in the 
mountains of Wales, on the sports pitches, in Harry 
Potter books and even in a plate full of cake in the 
staff room on 'Cake Friday'! 
 
This week, Year 7 have visited Sulis Manor for their 
retreat. It certainly was a treat; I walked over to see 
the children in action on Thursday morning and they 
were having a wonderful time getting to know each 
other through team bonding games, creative art 
and moments for prayer. When asked what the best 
thing about the retreat was, many Year 7s said it 
was having the opportunity to get to know their 
year group in a different setting and playing games 
together. Thank you Mr Robinson, Miss Bendall and 
the Year 7 tutor team for providing this opportunity 
to develop new friendships and deepen their 
spirituality. 
 
I have also enjoyed meeting with many of our 
parents and carers at the 'Meet the Head' coffee 
morning and evening event. It was a pleasure to 
start getting to know some of our parents; we had a 
Q&A session where we covered topics such as 
curriculum content, pastoral support, bullying, 
home-school communication and many more. 
 
The Sixth Form Inspiring Minds Book Club has 
successfully launched this week; I will be meeting 
with a small group of Year 12 and Year 13 students 

monthly to read and discuss a range of inspiring 
books. We are starting with Ray 
Bradbury's Fahrenheit 451 which is set in a 
dystopian world without books, an unimaginable 
concept to me! I can't wait to hear what our sixth 
formers think of it when we meet in October. 
 
Finally, if you are searching for more ways to find 
peace and haven't already come across the 
beautiful app 'Pray as you Go' https://pray-as-you-
go.org it is a perfect way to start your day with ten 
minutes of quiet contemplation focusing on the 
daily gospel. It only takes ten minutes so it is easy to 
fit into a busy daily schedule and can provide a 
moment of true peace and reflection. 
 
Enjoy a peaceful weekend whatever your plans. 
 

Mrs M George, Headteacher  
 

Dates for Your Diary 

 
Next Week: Week  B 

26 & 27 Sep Open Morning 9.15-10.45am 

Thu 28 Sep Open Evening 6-8.30pm 

Tue 3 Oct New Sixth Open Evening 6-8.30pm 

Thu 5 Oct Y8 Tutor Evening (in person) 4-7pm 

Tue 10 Oct Parent Prayer in the Chapel—8am 

 
 

Open Mornings 
 

26 and 27 September 2023, 9.15am – 10.45am 
 

Open Evening 

Thursday 28 September 2023, 6.00pm – 8.30pm 
 
 

https://pray-as-you-go.org/
https://pray-as-you-go.org/


Chaplaincy thoughts for the week… 
 
Year 7 Retreats – ‘You are all God’s chosen people’ (Col 
3:12) 

  
This week we have taken 
all of our new Year 7 
cohort off site to nearby 
Sulis Manor for their 
induction retreat day on 
the theme of 'You are all 
God's chosen people' (Col 
3:12).  Each day two 
tutor groups took the 

opportunity to get to 
know one another better, 
reflecting on a twofold 
message of how they are 
individually stars that 
shine brightly, and 
collectively the 
embodiment of the 
Lasallian star and 
principles - the 'sign of 
faith'. Students took part in several workshops including 

an artwork session 
focusing on the 
individuality of each of 
us and how who we 
are and, called by 
name, we are 
special.  This was 
followed by drama 
scenarios that asked 

students to look at words and actions/our conscience 
and a reflective writing task which used Jesus’ words 
that our true treasure is in our hearts to capture the 
grace of who we are.  
  
We ended the day 
with the 
celebration of 
Mass, however, 
unlike in previous 
years the weather 
didn’t shine on us 
to use the beautiful 
grounds of Sulis, 
looking out over South Stoke plateau.  Instead we 
trudged back in rain (torrential on Weds!) to gather in 
the comfort and beauty of our school Chapel 
instead.  We are grateful for Fr Bill OSM, Fr Tibor and Fr 
Jeremy for joining us and leading the final celebration 
each day. 
 
  

 
Lasallian Month of Peace 
  
Each year on 21 September the world focuses on an 
International Day of Peace. At the same time, the 
Lasallian community invites us to celebrate a whole 
month on this important theme and culminates with the 
Lasallian Day for Peace on 21 October. This year, our 
district are asking us to reflect on the theme: ‘Sowing 
seed of peace: Where is your focus?’ 
  
During this Lasallian month of Peace, we are asked to 
focus on the small things that make a big difference and 
commit to helping these seeds grow. As we are fully 
aware, there are some awful conflicts in the world right 
now, which seem way beyond our reach or we may not 
think we can solve them. However, the message of 
peace begins with the individual. Only a person, 
becoming a community with likeminded individuals, can 
then become a movement or protest that builds gravitas 
and pressure. As the famous saying goes, ‘Every Lake 
began as a drop of water, each beach with a grain of 
sand’. Just as a plant needs light to grow, so do we. This 
light can come in many forms.  Light is a symbol of joy 
and hope within 'dark' times. Light brings energy, 
warmth and visibility. 
  
In scripture we always hear about Jesus being known to 
Christians as the light of the world. ‘God has chosen you 
to do his work’ (St John Baptist De La Salle) St John 
Baptist de La Salle reminds us that we have been chosen 
by God for a special mission and purpose. In order for 
peace to grow we need to spread God's light and love to 
one another. It is reminder from De La Salle of the 
message we began the year with, that we are all called 
and God is freely offering you that opportunity to allow 
his grace to work through you.  
  

                         Mr Robinson, Lay Chaplain 

 

Mon Break – Shared Prayer  
Lunch – Arts & crafts   

Tue Break – Lectio Divina  
Lunch – Chaplaincy Training 

Wed Break – Rosary  
Lunch – Meditation 

Thu Break – Exposition of the Blessed 
Sacrament  
Lunch – Arts & crafts  

Fri Break - Student Led Prayer time  
Lunch – Games   
Year 11 Joint Retreat to Devon departs 

Chaplaincy Timetable  



Nut Allergies 

Please be aware that we have 
students and staff with serious nut 
allergies.  We would therefore ask that 
you do not include nuts in packed 
lunches and snacks, eg chocolate and 
cereal bars. 

Shine Night Walk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ms Spindler and Mrs Tidball would like to thank 
everyone who sponsored them for the ‘Shine Night 
Walk’ to raise money for Cancer Research.   

Welcome back to school to all of you, both new and 
returning students.  
 
This is the Science Department’s ‘Slice of Science’.  
Every week you will see interesting articles, stories 
and some practicals, some old favourites and some 
new ones, that you can try at home.   
 
This is in addition to the KS3 Science Club (open to 
Y7 and Y8) which will be running on Wednesday 
Lunchtimes in S7 at 1:45.  We had our first session 
this week and it was wonderful to see so many 
budding curious minds. We had a look at methane 
and its flammability.  
 
The practical for you to try out this week, is whether 
eggs float or not and what does it mean if they do.  
 
The article this week is good news for those who 
have a fear of needles.  Scientists are developing a 
new gas-based drug-delivery system which could 
deliver vaccines and other medicines. They would go 
through the skin, encased in tiny metal capsules that 
dissolve in the body. 

The Science Team   
 

 Article of the week - https://
www.snexplores.org/article/innovation-2023-
needle-free-vaccine-air-puff-delivery   

   
 Practical of the Week – https://

www.youtube.com/watch?v=E2OWXN80NZQ  
 https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TChM-

MCjLQc  

https://www.snexplores.org/article/innovation-2023-needle-free-vaccine-air-puff-delivery
https://www.snexplores.org/article/innovation-2023-needle-free-vaccine-air-puff-delivery
https://www.snexplores.org/article/innovation-2023-needle-free-vaccine-air-puff-delivery
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=E2OWXN80NZQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=E2OWXN80NZQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TChM-MCjLQc
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TChM-MCjLQc


Important Dates for your diary:  

Sunday rehearsals: 14 January and 21 January 10am-4.30pm  
School production week: Monday 22 – Saturday 27 January  
Evening performances:  Thursday 25 January, Friday 26 January and Saturday 27 January at 7pm 

Whole School Production: Beauty & The Beast – Term 1 Rehearsal Schedule 

Date When Section Who? Where? 

Wed 20 Sep 3.10pm-4.30pm Prologue 
@belle 

Whole Cast Hall 

Thu 21 Sep 3.10-4.30pm Page 9 – 15 Maurice, Belle, Gaston, Lefou Drama  

Fri 22 Sep Lunch Page 9 - 15 Maurice, Belle, Gaston, Lefou Drama  

Mon 25 Sep Lunch Gaston Dancers Dance  

Tue 26 Sep Lunch Page 16 – 21 Lumiere, Maurice, Cogsworth, Chip, Mrs Potts, Babette, 
Beast 

Drama  

Wed 27 Sep 3.10-4.30pm Page 22 - 27 
Gaston
(Dancers) 

Gaston, Belle, Lefou, Silly girls 

Dancers 
Hall 
Dance  

Fri 29 Sep Lunch Page 27 - 39 Lumiere, Babette, Mrs Potts, Wardrobe, Chip, Cogsworth, 
Beast, Belle & Maurice 

Drama  

Mon 2 Oct Lunch Gaston Dancers Dance  

Tue 3 Oct Lunch 39-45 Gaston, Lefou, Maurice, Crony 1, Crony 2, Drama  

Wed 4 Oct 3.10-4.30pm Page 27 - 39 

Belle
(Dancers) 

Lumiere, Babette, Mrs Potts, Wardrobe, Chip, Cogsworth, 
Beast, Belle & Maurice 

Dancers 

Hall 
Dance  

Thu 5 Oct 3.10-4.30pm ‘Belle’ (2 - 8) Whole Cast Hall 

 Fri 6 Oct Lunch 45 - 55 Lumiere, Babette, Mrs Potts, Wardrobe, Chip, Cogsworth, 
Beast, Belle 

Drama  

Mon 9 Oct Lunch ‘Be our 
Guest’ 

Dancers Dance  

Tue 10 Oct Lunch 45 - 55 Lumiere, Babette, Mrs Potts, Wardrobe, Chip, Cogsworth, 
Belle 

Drama  

Wed 11 Oct 3.10-4.30pm ‘Be our 
Guest’ 

Lumiere, Babette, Mrs Potts, Wardrobe, Chip, Cogsworth, 
Beast, Belle & Dancers 

Drama  

Thu 12 Oct 3.10-4.30pm ‘Gaston’ (39 - 
45) 

Whole Cast Hall 

Fri 13 Oct Lunch ‘Be our 
Guest; 

Lumiere, Babette, Mrs Potts, Wardrobe, Chip, Cogsworth, 
Beast, Belle 

Drama  

Mon 16 Oct Lunch Act 1 Dancers Dance  

Tue 17 Oct Lunch Page 60 - 63 Lumiere, Babette, Mrs Potts, Wardrobe, Chip, Cogsworth, 
Beast, Belle 

Drama  

Wed 18 Oct 3.10-4.30pm Beast 
(63—64) 
‘Be Our Guest’ 

Beast ‘If I can’t love her’ 
Dancers 

Drama  
Dance  

Thu 19 Oct 3.10-4.30pm ‘Be Our Guest’ Whole Cast Hall 

October Half term  - Learn all your lines & practice musical numbers for Act 1 

Whole Cast Numbers for Act 1 Solo’s/group pieces for Act 1 
Belle No Matter What – Maurice & Belle 
Gaston Me -  Gaston & Belle 
Be our Guest Is this Home – Belle 
  Gaston reprise 
  How long must this go on? – Beast 
  If I can’t love her – Beast 

Whole Cast Numbers for Act 2 Solo’s/group pieces for Act 2 
Human again Something There  - Belle, Beast , Chip, Potts, Lumiere, Wardrobe, Babette, Cogsworth 

Show me the Beast – Mob Song Maison Des Lunes – Gaston, Lefou, D’Arque 
Transformation/Finale Beauty & The Beast – Mrs Potts 
  If I can’t Love her reprise – Beast 

  A Change in me – Belle 
  Is this home reprise – Belle 





 

 

     

Talking Teens  

The Connecting Families team are holding another 

Talking Teens course based at Radstock Children’s 

Centre which will run every Thursday evening from 21 

September—19 October 2023.   

If you are interested, please contact the Connecting 

Families Team: 

Postal Address: Lewis House, Manvers Street, Bath, 

BA1 1JG  

Tel: 01225 396931 

Email: 

Connecting_Families@bathnes.gov.uk  

Water Bottles 

Please remember to bring in a named 

water bottle (for water only) which can be 

refilled in the Bistro area at appropriate 

times.  NB You may also like to think of 

this if you have a long journey home. 

 

 

Parking 
 

May I please remind parents and carers of the dangers of 

parking on the double yellow lines outside of school. Please 

do not park illegally as you are endangering the lives of our 

students, as well as creating difficulties for our bus 

companies trying to navigate the school and local area. 

There is ample parking at the Odd Down Park and Ride and I 

would ask that anyone collecting a child from Saint 

Gregory’s utilise this facility and ask their child to make the 

very short walk there for their collection and safety. 



The Focaccia Garden Breads Project 

 

We are thrilled to share the wonderful achievements of our Year 8 students in their recent Focaccia 

Garden Breads project. These young culinary artists have truly outdone themselves, and we could not be 

more proud of their creativity and dedication. 

 

The Focaccia Garden Breads Project 

As part of our Year 8 Food Technology curriculum, students were tasked with creating edible works of art 

using the versatile and delicious canvas of focaccia bread. The aim was to combine their culinary skills 

with artistic flair to craft beautiful and mouth-watering garden-themed bread designs. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Incredible Creations 

The results of their hard work and imagination were nothing short of spectacular. Here are just a few of 

the amazing focaccia garden breads that were created. 

 

Mrs Zoey Auburn, Head of Technology  



Performing Arts Enrichment Timetable 

Term 1 - 2023 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Tutor Time 8.30am - 9am 

Contemporary Vocal 
Group (Band) 
Ensemble Pod with Mrs 
Sterlini 

Year 7 Singing 
DRST with 
Mrs Sterlini 

Senior Choir (Y9+) 
DRST with Mrs Green 

Contemporary Vocal 
Group 
DRST with Mrs Sterlini 

Lower School Voices 
(Y7-8) DRST with Mrs 
Sterlini 

      String Sinfonia 
MUS with Mrs Smith 

  

Break Time 11.10am - 11.25am 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

  Flute Salad 
Ensemble Pod with 
Mrs Holden 

      

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Lunch time 1.30pm - 2.05pm 

Guitar Ensemble 
Ensemble Pod with 
(Guitar Teacher) 

Beauty & The Beast 
DRST with Miss Tate 
& Mrs Richards 

Brass Band 
MUS with Mrs Avison 

Junior Dance compa-
ny DAST with Susan-
nah 

Beauty & The Beast 
MUS with Mrs Rich-
ards & Mrs Sterlini 

Beauty & The Beast 
Dance Team 
DAST with Mrs Pearson 

Symphony Orches-
tra 
DAST with Mrs Ster-
lini 

Senior Dance company 
DAST with Mrs Pearson 

GCSE Dance Written 
support 
DAST with Mrs Pear-
son 

Year 7 Drama Club 
DAST with Maddie & 
Sammy 

GCSE Music Composition 
MUS with Mrs Sterlini 

GCSE Music Compo-
sition 
MUS with Edgar 

GCSE Drama Written 
support DRST with Mrs 
Richards & Miss Tate 

GCSE & A level  Dra-
ma Practical support 
DRST with Mrs Rich-
ards 

Tech Club 
DRST with Mr Psirides 
& Austin 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

After school 3.10pm - 4.30pm 

  Beauty & The Beast 
Band 
DAST with Mrs Ster-
lini 

Beauty & The Beast 
HALL with Mrs Pearson, 
Miss Tate, Mrs Sterlini 
& Mrs Richards 

Beauty & The Beast 
HALL with Mrs Pear-
son, Miss Tate, Mrs 
Sterlini & Mrs Rich-
ards 

GCSE & A level  Dra-
ma support 
DRST/DAST with Mr 
Psirides & Mrs Rich-
ards 

  GCSE & A level  Dra-
ma Practical sup-
port 
DRST with Mrs Rich-
ards & Miss Tate 

      

Beauty & The Beast – Whole school Performance important dates: 
  

Audition week:  11.9.23-15.9.23 (information for Auditions can be found on Google Classroom) 
Sunday rehearsals: 14 January and 21 January 10am - 4.30pm 
School production week: Monday 22 – Saturday 27 January 
Evening performances:  Thursday 25 January, Friday 26 January and Saturday 27 January at 7pm 
  



 

 
 
 
 
 

Food Service Assistant Vacancy 
Permanent Position 

Term Time Only 
11.00 am—2.30 pm 

Kitchen Assistant Vacancy 
Casual Worker  

Term Time Only  
Contact Mrs Millard, Catering Manager, on 01225 

832827 for more information. 

Monday to Thursday each week 

Immediately after Lesson 5, until 4pm 

 

Students should come straight to the Study Room in 

the Inclusion Department at the end of the school day. 

 

Sessions can be booked through the school Gateway 

via parents evening/school cloud https://

saintgregorysbath.schoolcloud.co.uk/ 

(Maximum of two sessions per week) 

 

NB: If your child is unable to attend, please cancel 

your booking as places are limited. 

St Gregory’s Breakfast Club  

Open every day  

Time: 08:15 — 08:30 

Cost: Free  

Who: Open to all students  





BATH PHIL FOR FREE 
 
Bath Philharmonia is opening-up the concert hall to people 
that may have never heard a live orchestra perform or want 
to try something new! 
  
The gift of a free ticket to one of the orchestra’s own concerts 
at The Forum, Bath in the period 1 October 2023 – 31 July 
2024 is offered to every household in Bath & North East Som-
erset. 
 
Tickets can be booked by residents of Bath & North East Som-
erset. Full details on how to claim the offer for this concert 
can be found at https://bit.ly/bp43schools  
 

https://bit.ly/bp43schools

